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St LuƪŜΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 
 Kidderpore Avenue, London, NW3 7SU 

 
www.stlukesschool.org.uk 

 
All enquiries should be made to the school office and all mail should be sent to the school address. Please note that 
the school office is closed during school holidays and that emails, post and phone messages will be checked and 
responded to when staff return. 

 
{ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ŀ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅ ƭƛƳƛǘŜŘ ōȅ ƎǳŀǊŀƴǘŜŜ όbƻΦ тпрмрсуύΦ wŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ƛƴ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊŜŘ ƻŦŦice address at 

YƛŘŘŜǊǇƻǊŜ !ǾŜƴǳŜΣ [ƻƴŘƻƴ b²о т{¦Φ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ŀ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ [5.{ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƻf schools. 
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Welcome from the Head of School 
 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
Welcome to St Luke's CE School. 

 
/ƘƻƻǎƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ first school is such an important decision and we encourage all parents and 
carers to visit our school to appreciate all that we have to offer. We would usually hold open 
mornings for parents to come and visit the school, but this year we will be sending out a link to our 
video tour instead.   
 
We are incredibly proud of our strong Christian ethos and distinctive family atmosphere which 
ǇŜǊƳŜŀǘŜǎ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ Řƻ ŀǘ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎΦ  ²Ŝ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƛǎ ǳƴƛǉǳŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǾŀƭǳŜ ŜŀŎƘ ƻƴŜ ŀǎ 
an individual, providing them with a secure and friendly learning environment in which they are 
nurtured and encouraged to develop their own skills and talents. 
 
Our school values of faith, hope and love underpin everything we do and support our children's 
physical, emotional, social, moral and spiritual development alongside their academic progress. 
Learning is at the heart of our school and we aim to foster in our children a real love for learning. We 
strongly believe in the importance of everyone within the school community being a lifelong learner.  
 
¢ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀ ǊŜŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŦŜŜƭ ŀǘ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀŦf, parents, children, governors and the local church 
all work collaboratively to support each other. We believe that by working together we can ensure our 
children develop into happy and confident individuals, able to meet the challenges and opportunities 
of the future.  Parents, friends and family are encouraged to join in the many and varied aspects of 
school life, to work alongside the children and to celebrate their successes and achievements. 

 
As Head of School, I feel privileged to be leading this school and to be working with such a 
motivated and talented group of staff and governors. We provide high quality education and a 
range of amazing opportunities for our children. We hope that our children leave St LukeΩǎ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ 
achieved their very best and look back with happy memories of their time with us. 

 
I hope that our video tour ŀƴŘ ǇǊƻǎǇŜŎǘǳǎ ƎƛǾŜ ȅƻǳ ŀ ƎƭƛƳǇǎŜ ƻŦ ƭƛŦŜ ŀǘ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴȅ 
further questions, please phone or email the school office and we will do our best to answer your 
queries. I wish you well in your endeavour to chƻƻǎŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ŀƴŘ Řƻ ƘƻǇŜ ǘƘŀǘ 
ȅƻǳǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǿƛƭƭ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ǇŀǊǘ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ 
 

 
Jo Iwanicki 
Head of School 
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Our History 
 
 

{ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ CE School, and its short history, is unique! It opened in September 2011 as the 
first Church of England Free School in the country. 
 
In 2010 there was a severe shortage of primary school places in the London Borough of Camden 
and the bƻǊǘƘ ²Ŝǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōƻǊƻǳƎƘΣ ǿƘŜǊŜ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛǎ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘΣ ǿŀǎ ŀ Ǉŀrticular pinch 
point. In Spring 2010, the Department for Education set out how local groups could serve their 
communities by setting up new state-funded independent schools where there was a proven 
need. ! ƭƻŎŀƭ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŎƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘŜŘ ŀƴ ŀǇǇƭƛŎation to convert the extensive 
church halls to set up a new school.  
 
On 9th September 2012, the school was officially opened by the Bishop of London, the Right 
Reverend and Right Honourable Richard Chartres. The official opening was marked by a 
service and reception attended by a large cross-section of the local community, including 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ǇǳǇƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƘǳǊŎƘƎƻŜǊǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎΦ !ǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΣ ǘƘŜ .ƛǎƘƻǇ ƻŦ [ƻƴŘƻƴ ǎǘŀǘŜŘΥ 
 
ά{ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƭƭǳǎǘǊŀǘƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƛǎǘƻǊƛŎ ǇǳǊǇƻǎŜ ƻŦ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ǘƻ ǎŜǊǾŜ 
the whole community. Church members who have contributed hours of voluntary effort to set 
up the first free school in the Diocese, have done so in the knowledge that none of their own 
children will be eligible to attend because of the strict admissions criterion which is based solely 
on how far children live from the school. This excellent school is a contribution to provision in 
the borough of Camden which is currently over 150 places short for children of reception class 
ŀƎŜΦ L ŦƻǳƴŘ Ƴȅ Ǿƛǎƛǘ ƛƴǎǇƛǊƛƴƎΦέ 
 
 
 
Background to St LukeΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 
 
{ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛǎ ŀ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ-focused Church serving a local congregation and with a 
heart for local families. For many years, ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ Ƙŀǎ Ǌǳƴ ȅƻǳǘƘ ŎƭǳōǎΣ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀŦǘŜǊ-
school activities, pre-school drop-in and support groups for parents and carers. These 
activities have always been open for non-Church members and Church members alike. It is 
ǘƘƛǎ ƘŜŀǊǘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƘƻƭŜ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛƴǎǇƛǊŜŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƛŘŜŀ ŦƻǊ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ CE School. 
The original vision for the School as a Christian school for the whole community, is closely 
tied to the vision and ethos of the Church. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 

 
{ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ School Vision, Aims & Ethos 

 
 

Secure Foundations a Excellent Practice a Faith, Hope, Love 
 
{ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ 9ƴƎƭŀƴŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ŀ 
Christian school for the whole community. 
 

We aim to serve local children and their 
parents by providing an education of the 
highest quality. Our school values of faith, hope 
and love underpin everything we do and 
support our children's physical, emotional, 
social, moral and spiritual development 
alongside their academic progress. We strongly 
believe in the importance of everyone within 
the school community being a lifelong learner. 
 
Our Collective Worship follows Christian 
practices and we identify Christian perspectives 
where appropriate in the curriculum.  

 

We aim to: 
 
Å create a caring and supportive 

environment where children are 
encouraged to persevere and to learn 
from their mistakes 

 
Å provide an excellent grounding in 

reading, writing and mathematics so that 
all children are able to apply their skills 
across the curriculum and in everyday 
life 

 
Å provide a broad and balanced 

curriculum which is responsive to 
individual needs, based on, but not 
limited by, the National Curriculum 

 
Å inspire each and every pupil with a 

lifelong love of learning 
 
Å promote a distinctively Christian 

ethos. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Our central concern is the education of the 
whole child. This stems from the Christian 
ōŜƭƛŜŦ ǘƘŀǘ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ƳŀŘŜ ƛƴ DƻŘΩǎ ƛƳŀƎŜ 
and all have a valuable contribution to make to 
the school and wider community. From this 
belief also comes a determination to meet the 
individual learning, social, emotional and 
spiritual needs of each child, through the small 
size of the school and the use of small teaching 
ƎǊƻǳǇǎΦ /ŀǊŜŦǳƭ ŀǎǎŜǎǎƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ 
and abilities when they join the school and 
continual monitoring of progress help us to 
plan appropriate work for children and to 
identify and plan for children with Special 
Educational Needs. 
 

 
 
 



 
 
School Organisation 

 

{ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ CE School opened in September 2011 
with a Reception class of 15 children. It has 
grown gradually; each year another 15 children 
have joined the Reception class as the older 
children have moved up the school. 
 

The school has now reached its capacity of 105 
children aged 4-11, who are arranged into four 
classes.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is a two-year curriculum to ensure that 
children do not repeat topics. We use the 
flexibility that a small school offers to work across 
year groups, key stages and even across the 
whole school as opportunities arise.   

Class  Size  

   

Reception     Spring Class 15 children 

Years 1 & 2   Summer Class 30 children 

Years 3 & 4   Autumn Class 30 children 

Year 5 & 6    Winter Class 30 children 



 

 

 
 
 

 

The School Day 
 
 

Breakfast Club 

We run a breakfast club every day of the term, from 8:00am. 
 

 

 
Arriving at School 
 
Currently we operate a staggered start and finish time to the school day, to ensure groups of children do 
not mix. 

 

A focused start to each day is vital in order that your child does not miss their welcome and the 
ƛƴǘǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŘŀȅΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎΦ 
 
 
 

 
 
Time 
08:50 
09:00 
 
 
12:00-13:00 
 
13:00-15:00 
 
15:00 
15:30 
15:30-16:30 

   The School Day  
 

 
Activity 
School Opens 
The school morning begins 
Lessons and activities  
 
Lunchtime and play 
 
The school afternoon begins 
Lessons and activities  
Collective Worship 
The school day ends 
After-school  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
We usually run a range of clubs that run each year which currently include: gymnastics, multi-sports, 
karate, art and coding. Most clubs run until 4:30pm. 
²Ŝ ŀƭǎƻ ŜǎŎƻǊǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ !ŘǾŜƴǘǳǊŜǊǎ Ŏƭǳō Ǌǳƴ ōȅ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƻ CƻǊǘune Green PACE 
which provides child care every day until 6:00pm. 
 
During the COVID-19 crisis we currently are unable to offer after school clubs.  
 

 



 
 

 

Early Years Foundation Stage - Reception class 
 
In developing our curriculum, we aim to provide pupils with the highest quality education, combining 
academic achievement with personal development so that children are well rounded individuals who 
demonstrate a care for others and a love of learning. The Early Years Curriculum is grounded in active 
and creative learning. Through practical activities, purposeful play and talk, children develop an 
understanding of the world and the basic concepts they will need for their later learning. The Early Years 
curriculum comprises of:   

Communication and language 
 

We will be learning to listen to one another, ask and 

answer questions, talk confidently to each other and to 
adults; join in and enjoy stories, songs and music. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Mathematics 
 

We will be learning about numbers, 
patterns, shapes, mathematical words, 

problem solving, sorting and measuring. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All the evidence indicates that carefully planned creative activities provide the best environment for 
young children to explore and make sense of the world. Through activities like weighing, measuring, 
listening, singing and experimenting, children are learning all the time and laying the best possible 
foundations for their future. As parents, you play a major role in fostering good attitudes for 
learning, developing good language skills and promoting good behaviour.  

 



 
 
 
 
 

The National Curriculum ς Years 1-6 
 

The National Curriculum sets out the essential skills and knowledge that all children should 
ŀŎǉǳƛǊŜΦ !ǘ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ CE School, we have the freedom to decide how to teach this most 
effectively and to design a wider school curriculum that best meets the needs of our pupils. 
Where possible, we aim to promote a creative, cross-curricular approach to the curriculum, so 
that learning is relevant and children are able to make connections between subjects.   
 

The subjects taught in our KS1 and KS2 class are: 

 

Å English 
Å Mathematics  
Å Science  
Å Computing  
Å Religious Education  
Å Geography  
Å History  
Å Music  
Å Physical Education  
Å Art 
ω Design and Technology  
ω Spanish 
 
As we work in mixed aged classes, the KS1 and KS2 curriculum is taught on a two year rolling 
programme. Examples of our curriculum maps can be found on the school website. 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 
wŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ tƘƻƴƛŎǎ ŀǘ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ 

 
In our school, there is a deliberate emphasis on learning to read, because good reading skills are the 
key to success. WŜ ǳǎŜ ά[ŜǘǘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ {ƻǳƴŘǎέ ǘƻ ŘŜƭƛǾŜǊ ŀ ǎȅǎǘŜƳŀǘƛŎ ŀǇǇǊƻŀŎƘ ǘƻ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ǇƘƻƴƛŎǎΦ ¢ƘŜ 
children have a daily phonics session, they learn different sounds in school each week and will bring 
home a reading book that has been chosen to help the children practise the particular phonemes they 
are working on in school. Once the children become free readers, they choose a book to read from the 
class library. 
 
 

 
Helping Your Child to Learn at Home 

 

!ǘ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ, we believe that achieving success is a partnership between school and home. Activities that 
children do at home can be a valuable way to reinforce and extend learning that takes place at school. 
You can support your child by finding the time to be actively involved with them to show that you value 
home learning activities. Establishing a clear routine is important so that activities are done each day 
and ideally in a quiet place. In the early years of school, it is essential to foster a positive attitude 
towards homework. If your child does not enjoy doing the activities they are given, or if it is difficult for 
you to establish a positive routine, please make an appointment to speak to the teacher.  

 

Reading books together 
 

 Use the front cover to discuss what the book might be about 
 

 Use pictures as clues to help predict what might happen next 
 

 Use phonics to sound out words 
 

 At the end, discuss what the story was about 
 

 Practise recognising high frequency words on sight 
 

 Cƛƭƭ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƘƻƳŜκǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ ŘƛŀǊȅ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎ 
 
 
 

 

Home Learning 
 

Please try to find opportunities to play games with your child. Simple board games are great 
for mathematical language, simple addition and taking away, for turn-taking and for enjoying 
learning with your child. Every week, the children will have a home activity linked to different 
areas of the Early Years curriculum. As the children move into Year 2, they will receive an 
English and a Maths Work-A-Book where the teachers set pages each week to do at home. 
The activities come in three levels. We encourage all children to complete set A, for further 
practise children can complete set B and for an extra challenge they may choose to complete 
set C. 

 
 



 
 
 

 

 
 

Enriched Curriculum 
 
 

!ǘ {ǘ [ǳƪŜΩǎ, we aim to enrich our curriculum with inspiring and stimulating activities and 
provide opportunities to visit the world class cultural institutions available to them in 

London. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


